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TRANSMITTAL LETTER 

 
 
To:  Utah Public Service Commission 

From:  Division of Public Utilities 

Philip J. Powlick, Director 
Artie Powell, Manager, Energy Section 
Thomas Brill, Technical Consultant 
Charles Peterson, Technical Consultant 
 

Date: November 30, 2010 
 
 
Dear Commissioners, 
 
This letter transmits the final Report of the Division of Public Utilities regarding the activities of 
Workgroups I and II that the Commission ordered the Division to organize in its Order dated 
February 18, 2010 in Docket No. 09-035-23 along with the Division’s conclusions and 
recommendations. Generally, Workgroups I and II investigated (1) the reliability of PacifiCorp’s 
sample load research data, and (2) the discrepancy between the sum of class and jurisdictional 
peak load forecasts. The participants in these two workgroups determined early on in the process 
to combine the two workgroups into one workgroup designated as “Workgroups I-II.”  
 
As explained in the Report, the Division recommends that the Commission issue an order to 
increase the Company’s spending to accelerate the meter rotation program. Such an order will be 
necessary in order to assure that the accelerated meter rotation program is implemented. 
 
Included with this Report are attached Appendices. Appendix A is independent comments from 
UIEC regarding the workgroups. Appendix B is independent comments from Rocky Mountain 
Power regarding the workgroups. Appendix C contains the initial issues lists circulated among 
the parties in the workgroups. Appendix D contains the slide shows the participants provided to 
the workgroups. 
 
The Division thanks the participants in “Workgroups I-II” for their help and support. The 
meetings were well attended and presentations by the various participants were well prepared 
and constructive. The Division especially notes that this workgroup was one of the few it has 
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participated in which progress toward solutions seems to have been made and thanks again the 
parties for their efforts and goodwill. 
 
 
CC:  Scott Thornton, PacifiCorp 

 David Taylor, PacifiCorp 
 Robert Reeder, attorney for UIEC 
 Gary Dodge, attorney for UAE  
 Michele Beck, Office of Consumer Services 
 Dan Gimble, Office of Consumer Services 
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